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Expanding mental health research

linical research at the College of Medicine is following a familiar

footprint, seeking to include a demographic profile that reflects

Florida’s diversity. The college’s developing Clinical Research

Network is designed with the idea of learning from the patient
population served by many of the nearly 2,500 physicians throughout the state
who teach FSU medical students. And, in turn, discovering ways to improve
patient care across the spectrum of human disease.

Mental health is no exception.

In May, Florida State was invited to become an associate member in
the National Network of Depression Centers. Part of the attraction was
Florida State’s community-based medical education program and the
inherent relationships with community physicians.

The national network was seeking to expand into Florida, and partnering
with a medical school that has relationships with physicians and their
patients throughout the state was a selling point.

“To date, research on causes and treatments for mood disorders has mostly
included specialty-care patients at single centers and sites, which has limited its
impact,” said Heather Flynn, associate professor and vice chair for research in
the medical school’s Department of Behavioral Sciences and Social Medicine.

“Access to such a broad and diverse patient population is vital in order
to develop a better understanding of mental health and other health issues
that can be relevant to many different kinds of people.”

Flynn, who has been chair of the Women in Depression Network for 15
years, said progress in developing treatments for mood disorders has been
slow for several decades, mostly because researchers have been working on
the problem independently.

The NNDC’s mission is to develop and foster connections to use the
power of a network to advance scientific discovery and to provide stigma-
free, evidence-based care to patients with depressive and bipolar illnesses.

“By uniting in a collaborative network, we bring the best minds together,
regardless of their location, to advance the state of the science in the field
of mood disorders.” said John Greden, founding chair of the NNDC.
“Florida State University will greatly contribute to that effort.”

The idea behind the network comes from the National Cancer Institutes,
which are based on a philosophy that nobody in the US. should be more
than 200 miles from a cancer center. The NNDC is a long way from that
goal, but it has been secking new partners. This is its first foothold in
Florida, the third-largest state in the country.

“We’re trying to get mental health and mood disorders on the same level as

cancer in the way we look at it from a public health perspective,” Flynn said.
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